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1.  Welcome and Apologies: 
Those present: Terry New, (Chair) Carol McKeough, Leila Ware, Sadie Curtis, Peter Livesey, Steve Taylor, Neil Pedlingham Sue Southon, Marjorie Darby, Margaret Conan, Sally Phillips (via WhatsApp),
In attendance Elaine Moles, Practice Manager and Pamela Barber, assistant to the practice manager.

Apologies: Jan Smith

Terry welcomed Peter and Steve who have joined the PPG since our last meeting.

2.  Draft Notes from PPG meeting on 25th April 2022 and the practice report: Both agreed and signed off.
It was noted by members that the PPG section of the LVP website was very out of date regarding membership and the last time minutes posted were for January 2020. We did meet virtually throughout the Covid Pandemic thanks to the support of Peter Brown. Action: Elaine to arrange for the PPG section of the website to be updated. (Carol has copies of the Minutes of all meeting held since January 2020)
3. Practice update:
LVP Practice Update – July 2022

· We have had an increase in Covid positive cases in the practice affecting staffing levels, both clinical and non-clinical. We have where possible tried not cancel or move appointments.

· We are still receiving complaints about patient’s ringing at 8.30, waiting on the line and when they get through the appointments have gone. We are looking at this but currently we do offer a safe number of appointments per clinician per session. The number of appointments available daily will depend on the number of clinicians in that day. The number of appointments will be affected by annual leave and sickness.

· Dr Pun is currently off on long-term sickness.

· We have had issues with the dispensary telephone in the afternoon (recent message put up on FB). This was deactivated to provide protected time when dispensing. The phone line issue has now been resolved. Dispensary continues to have long queues and waiting time for collection of dispensed medication. We have moved Prescription collection (form only to take to a Pharmacy) to reception to ease the waiting times. Dispensary and the partners are aware of the ongoing issue with repeat medications. Repeat forms not being supplied by Saxon Warrior Pharmacy. This has been addressed with NHS England and to date we have had no response from SWP.
· Elaine reported that there are a significant number of dispensed medications not being collected each month-this is causing problems with storage as once dispensed they have to be stored for 6 months after which they can be taken back into stock, but patients names have to be removed from the packaging.
· We have opened Harrietsham opportunistically for nursing appointments. We hope to re- open Harrietsham when we have enough receptionist trained to work there independently. There are significant problems with access to patient records for Clinical Staff attending the Glebe Surgery. This is due to the very poor broadband there and NHS technicians are aware of this.
· We have had a massive recruitment drive. We have managed to recruit 2 new paramedics. They are Emma and Jenny, (they will primarily carry out home visits). There is a new dispenser (Karen), Pharmacy Technician (Megan), 2 receptionists

· (Sarah and Leanne), admin support (Amber), Medical Secretary, New to Practice Nurse (Natalie) and 2 part-time GP’s (Dr Javed (Male) and Dr Khan (Female) start dates are staggered between June and September.

· We have a trained Paramedic (Clive) who will be with us for the next 18 months, seconded from SECAMB whilst he completes his ACP (Advanced Clinical Practitioner) training.

· Unfortunately, we say goodbye to Dr Jalil who has completed her GP training. Dr Javed has also completed his GP training and will be staying on as a salaried GP in August.

· It is no longer a requirement to wear a facemask in the practice unless a patient has Covid symptoms or has been in contact with a Covid case.

· We plan to start flu vaccination in early October, we are awaiting information on the Winter Covid booster roll out.

· We would like to thank the PPG for their support in manning reception between 1-2pm on Mondays to allow Primary Care Network (PCN) nurse clinics to run and receptionist to get a break.

· We would like to thank our patients for their understanding and patience.

· Lastly it is important patients keep us up to date with their personal contact information.
Terry said that the Practice was doing well but the kind of information in the practice update was not being notified to patients.  More is happening digitally and requests for prescription can be sent directly to chemists.
Elaine reported that the number of registered patients has fluctuated over the years currently there are 10,000 registered patients of the Practice. With all the new houses built and being built this information was surprising.
Elaine reported some staff having car parking difficulties if the gate to the community centre car park is not opened by 8.00am. Action: Terry agreed speak with Nigel about this. 
It was agreed that the information about LVP activities needs to be available both virtually on the Website, LVP’s as well as Keep Lenham Safe Face Book sites. However, it was noted that many patients do not access any on-line information and the information needs to be posted in the Lenham and Harrietsham magazines.  The latest minutes need to be posted on the noticeboard in the Lenham Surgery. This is currently inaccessible due to screens being stored there. Maybe the noticeboard could be moved to a place more patients might see it. 

Action: Terry will liaise with Elaine and some PPG members to agree what should be posted.
4. PPG Update: 
Members have been fielding comments and complaints from patients. Most fall into 4 main categories:

· Not being able to get through on the phone
· When getting through after 8.30 am and 2 pm all the appointments have gone for the day.
· Not being able to communicate with the dispensary if there are concerns about dispensed medication or delays in being able to collect medication

· Getting blood tests. Elaine explained that if a GP wanted an urgent blood test, they may book this. Appointments for routine blood tests may take 4 to 6 weeks to arrange. The practice cannot provide patients with a blood request form to take to Maidstone Hospital as had been done in the past.
5. Primary Care Network (PCN) Update:
Carol attended a face-to-face meeting with the chairs of the other Ridge PCN practices on 26th May.
It seems that some practices have more concerns about getting through by phone to make appointments than others. 
Carol was informed that at Bearsted patients can ring in from 8.30 to 10.30 for appointments and can be rung back by practice staff.
There were some concerns expressed about the Ridge Website not being easy to navigate. 
The Ridge PCN appointments can be accessed by LVP reception staff and patients booked into the surgeries where these are being held. We discussed concerns that the Ridge clinics were not well publicised and that may be that if they were publicised, they would be overwhelmed. However not all patients can travel easily to other surgeries in the PCN. 

The surgeries in the PCN area all have PPG’s but some have not met since Covid and need revitalisation and some new members.

We agreed not to meet again face to face until we can get a better steer on what the PCN wants from the PPG chairs. 
6. CCG update:  in future this will HCP update
Carol attended the last PPG Chairs / CCG virtual meeting on 10th May. 
Carol circulated the PowerPoint presentations from the Countywide NHS network meeting and the PPG/CCG meetings. Both meetings focussed presentations and discussions on how the new arrangements would support more effective working between the NHS and local councils/authorities i.e., Kent and Medway Councils. The new arrangements see the CCG ceasing to exist and, in its place, we have the Integrated Care Board (ICB)for Kent and Medway -first meeting 5/7/2022 the CEO, Paul Bentley’s priorities are listed on the NHS Kent and Medway website. 

Arrangements for what was the PPG Chairs/CCG meetings will now be under the auspices on the Health and Care Partnership (HCP). The first meeting of this group will be held virtually on 12th July. Carol will continue to attend this and any future PCN meetings and feed back any issues to the PPG Chair and members.
Carol attended a West Kent Listens event organised by KCC. There were similar events organised throughout Kent and Medway to establish the extent and nature of Mental Health issues that have arisen as a result of Covid. She has a summary of all the listening events in a chart that can be emailed to PPG members. It was agreed that as a result of this work NHS, KCC and Medway would work together to develop a plan to address the issues.
7. Update for walking for health: 
Walks continue but there is a reduction in the number of walk leaders. Currently the long Monday walk is not taking place. The number of walkers varies some have as many as 15 to 20 others walks have as few as 5. Sadie reported that a walking holiday has been arranged and so far, 20 plus walkers are signed up to join. Information about the walks is on the Walking for Health display in the Lenham waiting room and from Jan Enever whose contact details are on the display.  
8. AOB—
PPG members agreed to continue to provide support to the Monday lunchtime PCN nurse clinic. So from 1 to 2 pm we will man the reception to let in any patients with a nurse appointment to enable LVP reception staff to take their lunch hour together. Terry will liaise with members by email after the meeting to arrange a rota up until the next PPG meeting on 5th September. Members phone numbers must be included so that reception staff can contact the volunteer if they are not needed. 
Elaine was asked about the development plans for the Lenham Surgery and if there will be a consultation organised. She reported that currently the plans are in development with the landlord PHB. It is hoped that this will include parking arrangements for staff if the current staff car park is reduced by whatever development takes place.
Sally reported having accessed 2 of the PCN clinics. They did not provide the assistance required but did recommend giving them a try. 

The Ridge Website that had previously shown Physiotherapy availability through booking via the PCN. This now shows that there is a physiotherapist now linked to all 5 PCN practices. They can be booked by reception in each of the practices.  
Next Meeting: 5th September 2022, 1pm at Lenham Community Centre. 
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